
Important Items in this newsletter: 
 Diary Dates 

 Additional Open Morning for new parents 

 Attendance - including Term Time Absences 

 Children in Need 

Dear All 
It has been lovely to welcome so many families 
into school for the first of our termly parents/
carers’ consultation evenings. We are very        
conscious that we only get to see certain aspects 

of your child at school and, therefore, find it incredibly valuable 
to meet with parents and gain a different perspective.  Following 
the meetings we have had several messages of thanks for every-
thing that individual staff are doing that goes ‘over and above’ 
the norm. The meetings also give us a chance to address any 
concerns before they become an issue and we really                  
appreciate being given this opportunity to work with our                 
families. 
Large numbers of parents and carers also attended the coffee 
morning organised by Mr Trower on Reading and Phonics.  It was 
fantastic to see so many people at the workshop learning a little 
bit more about how we teach phonics at school and how families 
can help with reading at home. 
Reception parents were also in school for the first Book Look of 
the year.  This gave them an opportunity to share the work their 
children had completed since arriving at the school in                         
September.  The comments made by parents about how well the 
children had settled in were really lovely to read. 
Our pupils have continued to represent the school in a number 
of ways. One group of year 5 children have started a project with 
residents at a local care home, working together to produce art 
work and creative writing based on the Shakespeare play The 
Tempest. This follows a very successful link with the local Hospice 
earlier in the year.   
Both netball and football teams have been out to compete with 
local schools and as always left staff and family feeling very 
proud.  There have also been more judo successes for pupils in 
our school and for some who have moved onto secondary school 
having started to practise the discipline here.   
WOW days have also continued with Year 3 enjoying all things 
Egyptian and Year 5 visiting Hampton Court to learn more about 
the Tudors.  Thank you for your support with these important 
experiences.  Further information about our school can always 
be found on our website:  www.eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk  

Julia Sherlock (Headteacher) 
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Congratulations to our                        
 

Stars of the Week  
    

   These awards are given out in  
   Celebration Assembly every Friday  

 

 

Class  w/ending 

8.11.19  

w/ending 

15.11.19 

 

1MS Amelia Sofia  

1AT Merrylane Olivia  

2KB Jack Will  

2SJ Albie Oscar  

3JB Oscar Monica  

3LS  Caitlin Summer-Louise  

4KL Mackenzie Ruby  

4FM Sophie Xhafer  

5CP  Leyton Samuel  

5RW Oscar Ewan  

6HS Oliver Joshua  

6SG  Jacob Faye  

    

Forest Archie Jacob R  

Forest  Kristina  

Firework Display 

An incredible £3500 was raised at this community event - thank you!   

We look forward to hearing the children’s ideas for how some of this money should                   

be spent.  I think staff have some good ideas too!   

Our next PTA event will be our Christmas Raffle.  This will take place in the school hall  on  

Friday 13th December, straight after school.  The choirs will be singing and  refreshments will 

be available to get everyone into the Christmas Spirit. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 



Attendance  Update 

Overall attendance is now very close to our  target of 96%.  We are however starting to get more 

requests for term time absences.  We realise some absences are unavoidable but it would really 

help if families didn't book holidays in term time.  We cannot authorise any holidays in term time 

as the expectation is that holidays are taken within the 13 weeks of holiday time across the school 

year. In line with our locality schools we can only authorise exceptional absences  such as one 

day for a close family wedding.  

As you all know school attendance is incredibly important as it can have an impact on both your 

child’s learning and their friendship groups.  Our school target is to be at least in line with national 

figures: 96%; anything lower could have an impact on our Outstanding judgement.                   

Each week classes have the opportunity to win attendance awards for the best attendance. Well 

done to the following classes: 

w/ending 8th November 2019  

KS1 1st place with 99.5% is 1MS, KS2 1st place with 99.1% is 6SG  

Whole School Attendance w/ending 8th November = 94.8%   

w/ending 15th November 2019  

KS1 1st place with 99.3% is 1AT, KS2 1st place with 99.4% is 6HS  

Whole School Attendance w/ending 15th November = 96.5% 

Overall school attendance currently stands 95.9% 

Term Time Absence 

As more and more requests are made for term time absences we would like to take this                
opportunity to remind parents that we cannot authorise holidays in term time.  As a school we 
pass the details of these absences onto West Sussex County Council.  (This is for any holiday 
which lasts 5 days / 10 sessions or more.) 

Additional details can be found on their website, including the following information: 

 The Government has directed that headteachers may now only grant leave for a holiday in term-
time where there are exceptional circumstances. In West Sussex, we may issue a Fixed Penalty 
Notice (FPN) if a pupil has accrued unauthorised absence from school and the school has                
referred the matter to us. 

Fixed Penalty Notices (FPN) are issued per parent, per child and are an alternative to                 
prosecution, giving you an opportunity to discharge your criminal liability by paying a fine of £120, 
which must be paid within 28 days. 

They are generally issued where there have been at least 10 sessions of unauthorised absence 
from school within a recorded 10 school week period. However, there are some occasions where 
they are issued outside of these criteria. 

Should the period of absence for a holiday in term time be 15 school days or more, a FPN may 
not be deemed suitable. Instead the matter may be brought directly before the court.  

After 28 days we will consider prosecuting for the original non-attendance, not for the non-
payment of the FPN, however if you pay within 21 days we will reduce the fine to £60. 

 

Paying a Fixed Penalty Notice 

You can pay online using the reference number stated on the FPN. A unique reference number 
for each child will be provided. 



Term Dates for your Diary 
         
Thursday 28th November   All    Raffle tickets coming home 
Friday 29th November    All   Worthing Pantomime (tickets distributed) 
Tuesday 3rd December   Y5/6   Christmas Performance (pm) 
Wednesday 4th December   Y5/6    Christmas Performance (am) 
Friday 6th December     All   Dress down day (letter to follow) 
Tuesday 10th December   EYFS  Christmas Performance (am) 
Tuesday 10th December    Y3/4   Christmas Production (pm) 
Wednesday 11th December   Y3/4   Christmas Production (am) 
Wednesday 11th December   All   Caterlink Christmas Lunch  
Thursday 12th December   KS1   Christmas Production (pm) 
Friday 13th December     KS1   Christmas Production (am) 
Friday 13th December    All   Christmas Jumper day (letter to follow) 
Friday 13th December    All   Christmas Raffle (letter to follow) 
Tuesday 17th December   EYFS/KS1  Panto (letter to follow) 
Friday 20th December     All   Last day of Autumn Term 
 
Spring Term 2020 
Monday 6th January     All   INSET Day  (School closed to pupils) 
Tuesday 7th January    All   First day of Spring Term 
Mon 17th - Fri 21st February   All                        Half Term Holiday 
Friday 3rd April     All   Last day of Spring Term 
Summer Term 2020 
Monday 20th April    All   INSET Day (School closed to pupils) 
Tuesday 21st April    All   First day of Summer Term 
Mon 25th - Fri 29th June   All                        Half Term Holiday 
Thursday 16th July    All   Last day of Summer Term (pupils) 
Autumn Term 2020 
Monday 7th September 2020  All   Start of Autumn Term (next academic year) 

School Admissions—Sept 2020 

Was your child born between 1 Sept 2015 and 31 August 2016? 

If so they are eligible to start school in September 2020. 

Apply Online at :  www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions from Monday 7th October. 

Closing date for applications is Wednesday 15th January 2020. 

For additional advice you can call: 03330 142 903 

Additional Open Morning for parents of children starting school in September 2020 

Due to popular demand, we are offering an additional open morning, for families who have children 

due to start school in September 2020.  The session will give parents/carers an  opportunity to meet key 

staff and complete a tour of the school. 
 

The Open Session (for parents) will last approximately one hour and will take place on: 

Friday 29th November at 9.15am, entrance via main doors, near the school office. 
 

Places can be booked by contacting our school office on 01273 874050 or                                                                                   

email office@eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk )    Please indicate how many spaces you require. 
 

 We look forward to welcoming you to our school, Julia Sherlock - Headteacher. 

mailto:office@eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk


Children in Need 

Once again the support for this charity was incredible.  Money is still coming in but the 

School Council hope to have raised about £400.  One child decided to take fundraising 

to a whole new level - Daniel in Year 5 made some cakes and took them to his dad’s 

work.   He raised an amazing £62.30 - we are 

all extremely proud of him. 

The children (and staff) looked  incredible in 

their spotty, yellow, Pudsey outfits! 

 

Anti-Bullying Week 
 

As a school we marked National Anti-bullying week by supporting the odd-sock campaign. This event is                    
promoted by the Anti-Bullying Alliance.  It was great to see so many different combinations of colours and styles 
of socks!  

The theme was:  
Change Starts With Us  

Small change. Big difference 
 

 
The message shared was that bullying, whether it is verbal, 
physical, online or in-person,  has a significant impact on a 
child’s life well in to adulthood. By making small, simple 
changes, we can break this cycle and create a safe             
environment for everyone. Together we can                             
challenge bullying. Change starts with a conversation. It 
starts with checking in. It starts with working together. 
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